
Dear Representative Tucker: 
I am a long time resident of Vermont and I am 71 years old.  I remember the times when 
abortion was illegal.  I realize that this bill feels like a proactive response to protect women's 
right to choose but I feel that it could play into the hands of the anti abortion activist in our state 
and backfire.  We should leave things be for now.  Our legistatures will open to intense pressure 
and criticism from this group of people and for what reason.  We have our rights protected for 
now and need to save our energy for the big fights coming around the bend. 
Thank you for this important work.  Susan Linskey 
10 East Village Drive 
Burlington, Vt. 05401 
802 540 0833/ susanlinskey@gmail.com 
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